
Newsletter #19 - Te Pānui o te kura o Rāwhiti:  25th November 2022 
E ara ake ana i te ūruhi 

Rising Above The Ordinary 

From The Principal -  Te Pū kāea a te Tumuaki 
 
Kia ora koutou,  School years go by in a blur at the best of times 
but it's hard to fully grasp how quickly the end of the year has 
rolled around. There are only 13 and a half schools days left  
before we finish for the year - can you believe it?  
 
Nothing is slowing down though - each day is still full of learning 
activities here at school. At this time of the year we are so grate-
ful that we are one of the few schools in Christchurch that has its 
own swimming pool - it is certainly being well used. 
 
Thank you to those who joined us at our assembly this morning 
as we celebrated multiple examples of success. This week we 
have also had some of our staff celebrating their success in  
completing the Te Ahu o Te Reo Ma ori course they have been 
studying for this semester. Congratulations to Helen Parata and 
Emma Burgess on completing Level 4, Emma Lynn Level 2, and 
Talei Cordes, Lisa Handley, Courtney Ruske and Lauren McDon-
nell Level 1. This study requires a significant amount of teachers 
out of school time, and for Helen, Emma B and Emma L this is the 
second course they have completed this year. We are extremely 
fortunate to have staff here who are focussed on upskilling their 
own levels of te reo Ma ori, so that we as a school can play our 
part in ensuring that Ma ori language is valued and sustained as a 
living language in Aotearoa.  
 
Staffing Changes  
The Board of Trustees has regretfully accepted resignations from 
two of our  staff. 
 

 continues on next page ... 

 
 
 
 
 
 

NOVEMBER 
 
29th Children’s University 
 Graduation 
30th Canterbury Athletics 
 
DECEMBER 
 
5-7 Y8 Adventure Week 
5th Parent Helpers Thank You 
7th Y8 Formal Dinner, 6-9pm 
8th Mash Tough Kids 
8th Board of Trustees Meeting 
12th Showcase Assembly,  
 1.30pm 
13th Rumbustification Day 
14th Book Character Dress-up 
 Day 
14th Leavers Final Assembly,  
 6pm 
15th 12.15pm School Finishes 
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From The Principal  continued … 
Ali Huddy has been a teacher aide for more years than she cares to let on and is retiring at the end of the 
year. Ali started working at Central New Brighton School in 2015 and transferred to Ra whiti when we 
opened in 2015. During that time she has supported thousands of children, working tirelessly to build 
connections with the most challenging of learners. We have loved having Ali on our team and will miss 
her warmth and humour - and we know she will miss this place too. 
 
Issie Campbell will also be leaving us at the end of the year to take up a new position at Aidanfield Chris-
tian College. Issie has certainly made an impact in her two years with us and her  
musical talents will certainly be missed. Watching Issie take over 100 junior children for a singing ses-
sion is pure joy. While we are sad to see her go, we understand the attraction of working much closer to 
home. 
 
We also have some fixed term staff whose contracts are due to end: 
 Renee Balcazar is taking up a position at New Brighton Catholic School, having done five terms of 

maternity leave cover in Papatu a nuku. 
 Sophie Johns has won a permanent position at Waita kiri School, after two terms in Rongo-ma -ta ne. 
 Libbee Jackson is also leaving Rongo-ma -ta ne and preparing to welcome her third child in the new 

year. 
 
We are so grateful to these three talented young teachers for all they have done for our learners across 
this very disrupted year, and we wish them all the very best as they move on to the next stage of their 
careers.  
 
In the  next newsletter we will share with you all the 2023  teaching teams and introduce the newly  
appointed staff. 
 
Thank you for your support 
We would like to thank you all very much for your support yesterday in collecting your children at 
lunch time so that the teachers could attend their union meeting at Redwood School. These meetings 
are currently happening across the city as teachers prepare to engage with the Ministry of Education 
about their pay and working conditions. While I absolutely agree that everybody could do with a little 
more in their pay packet, I think that what teachers really need is a reduction in the amount of admin-
istration that the system currently requires to do. The demands of compliance have pushed so many 
New Zealand teachers into a role where all they do is put material in front of students and then assess 
that material when the child is done with it. Over the past ten years the system has forced teachers to 
treat administration as their core business. 
 
This is not what we want the teachers who choose to work at  Ra whiti to be doing. We don’t want our 
learning studios to be assembly-line factories like some other schools - places where students turn up in 
the morning, are housed for the day and have worksheets placed in front of them. We want our teachers 
to be creating extraordinary learning experiences for our children. Experiences that involve opening 
doorways so that children can enter a world  of passion and  excitement that engages them, and  
ensures  they take responsibility for their own learning beyond the end of the school day. These things 
together are necessary to ensure that children are prepared to meet the demands of life in the 21st  
century.                                                                                                                                  continues on next page ... 



Rāwhiti School Newsletter                                                                                                                #19, Term 4 2022 

INTEGRITY     Wairuatanga     “We Stand” 

From The Principal  continued … 
 
School Accounts  
With just three weeks of school remaining there is still $21,000 of outstanding costs on school accounts 
for things like sport, touch, camps and trips, uniforms and the take home component of technology.  
 
We appreciate your support in contributing towards your child’s experiences at school. You can come in 
to the office to pay by cash or eftpos or you can make online payments into the school account which is 
12-3240-0211804-01—put your child’s name as a reference. If you want to view your account details, 
click on “Finance” in the Hero app. Contact Cheryl  in the office via email on exec@rawhiti.school.nz if 
you’re not sure how to access your account information in Hero or if you would like to know if you owe 
anything. 
 
Final Assembly  
Final Assembly this year will be on Wednesday 14th December at 6.00pm. This special assembly is a 
whole school event at which we recognise a range of achievements, celebrate our year, and farewell our 
Year 8 students. It’s a chance for everyone at Ra whiti School to acknowledge our senior students and 
wrap up the year in a collaborative way. All children are expected to be part of this event so the assem-
bly is scheduled for the early evening to allow families to attend. The usual running time is 1 hour.  
 
End of Year Events 
Here are some key dates for you to note in your diary. 

 Tuesday 29th November:        Children’s University Graduation 
 Monday 5th December:            Helpers Drinks, 5pm 
 Wednesday 7th December:     Year 8 Formal Dinner  
 Monday 12th December:          Showcase Assembly 1.30pm 
 Tuesday 13th December:         Ra whiti Rumbustification Day 
 Wednesday 14th December:   Book Character Dress Up Day 

        Leavers Assembly 6pm  
 Thursday 15th December:       Poroporoaki 11am in each learning studio 
        School finishes for the year at 12.15pm. 

 
Nga  mihi nui ki a koutou katoa, 

Principals Awards 
Ngā tāonga a te Tumuaki 
 
Rongo-ma-tane 
Amelia x2, Aria, Asha, Autumn x2, Ava M x6, Bodhi x5, Dillon x2, Eli x2, Elijah x2, Eliza x4,  
Ernie, Flynn x4, Georgia B, Ida, Isla P x4, Jai x2, Jayden x2, Johanna x2, Katherine, Korbyn, Margaret x2, 
Mary-Grace, Quinn x5, Rocco, Shayla, Tilly T x2 
 
Papatūānuku  
Ailla, Aria, Azalea Rose, Brooke x2, Jackson, Joel, Koa x2, Macie x2, Mia H, Mia P x3, Nixon, Rory, Tilda 
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Summer Learning Journey  

 
 
What is it? 
The Summer Learning Journey was designed to try and combat the summer slump that happens to  
students learning over the summer break.  
 
Two activities are posted a day and there is a choice between Kick Start and Step It Up. Students  
complete the activity and then blog their product or learning. Points are awarded for each activity  
completed, with bonus points awarded for commenting on other participants blogs. The winners get 
prizes.  
 
Click here for the Google Site. 
 
https://sites.google.com/manaiakalani.org/summerlearningjourney/welcome 
 
Why do we encourage students to participate in it? 
The data shows that students who participate by completing three or more activities a week over the 
course of the summer don’t summer slide.  

 
 
 

https://sites.google.com/manaiakalani.org/summerlearningjourney/welcome
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Summer Learning Journey continued ... 
 
With the festive season just around the corner, Summer Reading is an important, enjoyable activity that 
students can do during the holidays to help avoid the 'Summer Slide' in reading achievements gained dur-
ing the school year. 
 
Our digital collection of eBooks is fun, portable, and can involve the whole family over the holidays. 
 
"You can find magic wherever you look. Sit back and relax all you need is a book!” – Dr. Seuss 
Students have access to borrow books 24/7.   Visit https://rawhitischool.wheelers.co/ 
 
If you don’t have your login email us library@rawhiti.school.nz 

 

Homestay Families Needed 

https://rawhitischool.wheelers.co/
mailto:library@rawhiti.school.nz
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Chromebook For Home Use (Y4-8 Optional) 
 
If you are interested in purchasing a Chromebook 
for your child, all information can be found on our 
website under About Us/Our Learning or you can 
collect a handout with all the information from the 
school office. 
 

Chromebook Flyer - Click here.   

Chromebook Purchase Process - Click here. 

Why Schools Manage Chromebooks - Click here. 

 

 

Success@Rāwhiti 
 
Congratulations to the following staff who this 
week graduated Te Ahu o Te Reo Ma ori: 
 Taumata 1 - Lisa, Lauren, Talei, Courtney 
 Taumata 2 - Emma L 
 Taumata 4 - Emma B, Helen P 
 
Te Ahu o Te Reo Ma ori is a programme funded 
by Te Ta huhu o Te Ma tauranga (The Ministry of 
Education) to develop school staff competency in 
te reo Ma ori (specifically pronunciation and use 
of te reo Ma ori), tikanga Ma ori and improved  
understanding of local stories. 

 
Kia Manawaroa 
  
Kia Manawaroa is the Ministry of Education’s 
pa nui for wha nau Ma ori. It is written by Ma ori for 
Ma ori, with information about opportunities and 
milestones in education, Ma ori success as Ma ori, 
Te Reo Ma ori, and COVID-19 updates relevant to 
wha nau as and when appropriate. 
  
The latest issue is out now with updates about: 

 Te Wiki o te Reo Ma ori dates 
 New resource to support tamariki transition 

into kura 
 Wha nau wellbeing and support 
 And so much more! 

 
Read the latest issue of Kia Manawaroa: Kia Mana-
waroa November 2022 
 
You can subscribe to Kia Manawaroa  to get the 
latest copy straight to your inbox.  

Lost Property 
Please contact the office if any of the following 
belong to you: 

https://www.rawhiti.school.nz/our-learning/
https://www.rawhiti.school.nz/our-learning/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1zbY_ZkvXunIUh9eWSLIzvt2inB_SbM-J8n34mWpD6Z4/view
https://doc-04-5k-apps-viewer.googleusercontent.com/viewer/secure/pdf/qcc276t1vf0suaf0abqdvh9q9vn54763/vifgiqt6bela2ch389td6a81f7l7ep1j/1666313250000/drive/17353783433923064442/ACFrOgBCau0l2ALiCBFZO7V4cGftBlMoJtH2_fSW_4395mOWyLWmGO_FwhX0aiItVElHskS7p1j6f9KGK2
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1HAl5JWIzllg7Q76tasVRe8wIWfs5irZ7IDVC0E_h4Rg/view
https://www.rawhiti.school.nz/our-learning/
https://www.rawhiti.school.nz/our-learning/
https://mailchi.mp/education/kia-manawaroa-4-november-2022
https://mailchi.mp/education/kia-manawaroa-4-november-2022
https://govt.us19.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=3454e4d3eaa0870c745ed02cc&id=54a157741a
https://www.rawhiti.school.nz/our-learning/
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… And Also Mark This In Your Diary! 
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Amplify Music Lessons 
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Community Notices – Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Notices placed here are contingent on space and do not reflect the views or opinions of the school.) 
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Community Notices – Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Notices placed here are contingent on space and do not reflect the views or opinions of the school.) 

The Sky Sport New Zealand Breakers are coming 

back to Christchurch to play games on : 

 Thursday 1 December vs South East Mel-

bourne Phoenix  

 Thursday 12 January vs Melbourne United.  

The Breakers have made a strong start to the NBL 

season sitting at the top of the ladder and don't 

look to be slowing down anytime soon! Both 

games will be played at Christchurch Arena and 

will be a great atmosphere for all.  

 

Tickets are on sale now and are as low as $15! Buy 

yours now from the ticketek website or from this 

link: https://premier.ticketek.co.nz/shows/

show.aspx?sh=BREAKERS23  

https://premier.ticketek.co.nz/shows/show.aspx?sh=BREAKERS23
https://premier.ticketek.co.nz/shows/show.aspx?sh=BREAKERS23
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Community Notices – Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Notices placed here are contingent on space and do not reflect the views or opinions of the school.) 
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Community Notices – Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Notices placed here are contingent on space and do not reflect the views or opinions of the school.) 


